Aechmea nudicaulis ‘Silver Bands’ in Bromeletter27(3): 5. 1989

CORRECT IDENTIFICATION OF AN AECHMEA
by Olwen Ferris Queensland

In the early 1960"s, Hilton and I visited an orchid grower in Beecroft, Sydney. This man had been sent plants from Germany, when the hot houses had to be closed down due to fuel shortages during World War II.

Under a bench I spotted a plant labelled Aechmea fasciata.
I bought it to add to the small collection my mother had gathered over the years. (She grew them in a sun room on a verandah, in the Southern Tablelands of New South Wales, where they survived the extreme winters by being placed in hay boxes !).

This Aechmea, having been grown in heavy shade, had leaves that were long and lax. I have discovered that such leaves lose their ability to combat dehydration and if you cut them back until they can hold the leaf upright, the plant soon regains its normal growth. I soon saw that the name was incorrect, as the plant took on a tubular shape, resembling that of Aechmea nudicaulis which I had purchased from Wal Charley. The label was changed to Aechmea nudicaulis 'Silver Bands'. Over the years I have posted offsets from this plant to growers all over Australia, with this name attached.

Having noticed the difference in the inflorescence of Aechmea nudicaulis var. nudicaulis and my plant with the silver banding to the leaves, I got Hilton to take photographs comparing both inflorescences. A photo and inflorescence with seed from the banded plant was sent to Harry Luther, Bromeliad Identification Centre, The Marie Selby Gardens, Sarasota, USA. The answer came by return mail and the following is a copy of the letter :​

"Dear Olwen,

Received your specimen to-day.

BIC 312 Aechmea nudicaulis (L.) Grisebach var. aequalis L.B. Smith & Reitz.

This variety is distinguished by its relatively large floral bracts and relatively small and widely spaced scape bracts. The other inflorescence in the photograph appears to be Aechmea nudicaulis var. nudicaulis, the most common and widespread variety.

Hope the seeds grow well. I have had to change my plans and will not be able to attend the Melbourne Conference.

Thank you for your interest.

Signed ...... Harry E. Luther, Director, BIC., Curator of Bromeliaceae."

(Editor's comment: It would appear that plants named Aechmea nudicaulis 'Silver Bands' which have been received from Olwen over the years should have their labels changed to Aechmea nudicaulis var. aequalis).

